
 

 

ENROLMENT APPLICATION and TERMS & CONDITIONS 

Students Name:  

Year Level & Age:  Date:  

 

PRIVATE MUSIC TUITION 

Private lessons are 30 minutes in length and depending on current enrolment capacities, are 
available: 

 Before and After School at fixed weekly times 
 During the School Day on a rotational basis. 

Individual lessons are priced at $38 per lesson and small Group lessons are priced at $22 per 
student. The music tutor will invoice families directly at the commencement of each term.  

 

Note: While we aim to provide groups of 2, at times there may be a need to be groups of 3. 
Families will be contacted if this is the case and can choose to opt into an individual lesson if 
we are unable to accommodate a paired lesson.  

My child is interested in (please take note of the recommended year level above): 

☐ Piano ☐ Voice ☐ Guitar 

☐ Ukulele ☐ Drums/percussion ☐ Theory of Music 

☐ Violin ☐ Viola ☐ Cello 

☐ Double Bass ☐ Flute ☐ Clarinet 

☐ Alto Saxophone ☐ Trumpet ☐ Trombone 

 



 

 

I would prefer the lesson to be (please tick): 

☐ Individual lessons ☐ Before / After School 

☐ Group of 2 (not available for Piano or 
Theory) 

☐ During School 

Previous Musical experience: 

 

 

 

ENSEMBLES 

All private music students are required to participate in performance ensembles as part of 
their musical learning. Ensemble lessons are free of charge to the Arts @ St Paul’s Families.  

 

PAID AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

☐ Film & TV Club – Learn from a Pro – Acting, Directing, Filming, Editing.  

☐ Music Tech Club – Create, Perform, Record. Garage Band – Live Recording & Loops 

These clubs are $10/student a session (weekly sessions, billed per term.) 

CHOIR 

☐ Junior Voices – Year 1 & 2. All are welcome.   

☐ St Paul’s Choir – Year 3 to 6 students.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

PREFERRED PARENTAL CONTACT DETAILS 

Parent/Guardian 1  

Name:  
Contact Number:  

Email Address:  
Parent/Guardian 2 
Name:  
Contact Number:  
Email Address:  

 

Submitting your application 

Via email – performingarts@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 

In person – Drop off your completed application to the Reception Office.  

 

The Performing Arts administrator will be in touch.  

Thank you for your interest! 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

TERMS & CONDITIONS 

By enrolling in Private Tuition, Ensembles, Year 3 Immersion and Clubs, students and families 
agree to all the terms and conditions outlined below: 

Attendance and Participation 

1. Students and families agree to make a commitment to the arts by regularly attending 
and actively participating in all enrolled activities, including private tuition lessons, 
ensemble rehearsals, Year 3 Immersion classes, and clubs, regardless of whether 
these activities are free or fee-paying.  

2. Enrolment in Year 3 Immersion is for the full school year.  
3. Enrolment in private tuition/ensembles is expected for two terms, as students work 

towards performing individually, in small groups and in ensembles at the Twilight Music 
Recitals in Term 2 and Term 4. 

4. Enrolment in clubs is on a term-by-term basis.  
5. Students agree to attend each activity promptly, being ready to participate with all 

required instruments, music and accessories (where relevant) at the scheduled start 
time. 

6. Prolonged absence and/or continuous late arrival at private tuition, ensemble 
rehearsals, and/or clubs, enrolment may be terminated.  

Clubs 

1. Drama Club is offered as a free lunchtime club during play time. When instructed by 
the Tutor, students may be asked to bring costume accessories and props. 

2. Film and TV Club is offered as an after-school fee-paying club, charged at $10 per 
session, with a term commitment by students and families. Students are required to 
bring their own headphones and iPad. 

3. Music Technology Club is offered as an after-school fee-paying club, charged at $10 
per session, with a term commitment by students and families. Students are required 
to bring their own headphones and iPad with Garage Band installed. Participation is 
not possible without Garage Band. When instructed by the Tutor, students may be 
asked to bring their own instrument. They may also be asked to use school recording 
equipment or a school instrument, including small percussion instruments, keyboards 
and ukuleles. In the event that school equipment and/or instruments are used during 
this club, students agree to care for these items carefully and responsibly.  

4. Performing Arts Crew is offered as a free lunchtime club for Year 6 students. Regular 
attendance is expected, as students will collaborate and present a lunchtime 
performance.  

5. Practise@School is offered as a free lunchtime club for Year 3 Immersion students who 
play Cello and Double Bass. Students will participate in supervised practise time. 
Attendance is expected as these instruments will not be sent home with students.  

6. When the tutor is absent, the school will make every effort to provide a relief tutor. 
However, in the event of this not being possible, where relevant, families will receive a 
lesson credit for the following term. 

7. When a student is absent for any reason, that lesson will be forfeited and charged 
(where relevant).  

 



 

 

Private Tuition 

1.  Private tuition is delivered by Performing Arts Tutors. Piano and Theory tuition are only 
available as individual lessons. All other tuition is available as an individual lesson or a 
paired lesson. 

2. Individual lesson fees are $38 for a 30-minute session. Paired lessons are $22 per 
student for a 30-minute session. 

3. With the exception of Theory, students enrolled in private tuition are required to 
participate in the relevant ensemble as an extension of their tuition and to 
experience the joy of making music together (at no additional cost). 

4. Ensemble rehearsals are held before school from 7:30am-8:15am.  
5. Students and families agree to make a commitment to private tuition lessons and 

ensemble rehearsals, by attending regularly and by purchasing or hiring the required 
instruments and resources to fully engage and participate in the program. 

6. Families are required to purchase their own instrument or hire an instrument from the 
school. 

7. St Paul’s has a small collection of instruments available for hire. Families register their 
interest to hire by emailing the Performing Arts Co-ordinator. If a suitable instrument is 
available, families will complete the Instrument Hire Form and agree to the Term and 
Conditions of hire. 

8. Private tuition lessons will be scheduled at fixed times before and after school, and on 
a rotational basis during the school day. 

9. Private tuition timetables will be emailed out to the parents at the start of each term 
and will be available in hard copy on the Arts @ St Paul’s noticeboard. It is the 
responsibility of families and students to check the timetable and attend lessons at 
the scheduled time. 

10. When the Tutor is isolating due to COVID regulations, and is physically able to teach, 
the Tutor will contact families to arrange a catch-up Zoom lesson at a mutually 
suitable time after school hours. If a family declines the offer of a catch-up Zoom 
lesson for any reason, that lesson will be forfeited and charged. If the Tutor is not 
physically able to teach, families will be issued with a lesson credit for the following 
term. 

11. When the Student is absent for any reason, including isolating due to COVID 
regulations, the family may contact the Tutor via email to request a catch-up lesson 
(either in-person or via Zoom). Tutors may be able to offer a catch-up lesson, subject 
to their availability, but this cannot be guaranteed. In the event that the catch-up 
lesson does not proceed, that lesson will be forfeited and charged. 

12. Families will not be charged for lessons that fall on Public Holidays, Pupil-Free Days 
and whole cohort events that are advertised in advance on the school calendar.  

13. In the event of a student participating in a school incursion on campus that is 
advertised in advance on the school calendar every effort will be made to 
reschedule lessons on that day to ensure continuity of music learning. In the event 
that lessons cannot be rescheduled, the family will receive a lesson credit in the 
following term. 

14. In the event of students participating in a school event during the day that does not 
involve the whole cohort, including but not limited to District Sporting events, it is the 
responsibility of the family to advise the Performing Arts Co-ordinator and relevant 
Tutor in writing 10 days in advance, to facilitate an arrangement for a catch-lesson 
(where possible) or to ensure the family receive a lesson credit in the following term. 
In the event that the family do not advise both the Performing Arts Co-ordinator and 
the relevant Tutor within this period, the lesson will be forfeited and charged. 



 

 

 

Performances 

1. All private tuition students and Year 3 Immersion students are required to attend and 
participate in performances, as scheduled in the school calendar and additional 
school events and external performances as communicated by the Performing Arts 
Co-ordinator and Tutors. Families will be provided with information in writing via 
Seesaw, email and/or letters, advising arrival time, uniform, venue, and performance 
details. 

2. Unless otherwise indicated, all students are expected to wear the formal school 
uniform when performing. 

3. The major performing events of the year are the Twilight Music Recitals, typically held 
in Term 2 and Term 4 on School Grounds. All ensembles and Year 3 Immersion groups 
will perform, and private students will either perform individually or in small groups, as 
arranged by each individual Tutor. Attendance and participation at these events are 
compulsory. 

 

Invoices and Payment 

1. Families agree to pay for private tuition and after-school clubs, receiving invoices 
from each individual tutor, with payment terms of 7 days. 

2. In the event where payment is not received within 7 days, families will receive a 
reminder from the tutor the following week. If payment is not sent in that week, the 
Tutor will send one final reminder. If payment is not received, the student’s enrolment 
will be cancelled and they will have to reapply via the enrolment form.    

 


